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DESERT CHAPEL United Methodist Church 
462 North Palo Verde Drive, Apache Junction, AZ 85120 

Telephone: 480-982-2259     Email:  info@desertchapelumc.org      

NEWSLETTER OCTOBER 2020 

 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PASTOR, REV. SHARON PAJAK 

Think…. Pray …. Vote! 
   The election is right around the corner. Soon, there will be no more nasty, mud-slinging ads on TV, radio and the internet. 
Soon, phones will stop ringing with robocalls asking what and for whom we will be voting. Soon, the signs that are sprouting 
up like weeds will go away. Soon. But not yet. 

   There are many who believe that churches shouldn’t talk about politics – and to a certain extent, they’re right. I’m not going 
to tell you how to vote. But I am going to plead with you to vote. As one created in God’s image, you have been gifted with 
the ability to reason. You have been created as a compassionate being with great capacity to love – to love God, your neighbor 
and yourself. And so it is crucial that you vote. I won’t tell you for whom you should vote. But I will tell you how. It’s simple: 
Think, Pray, Vote. 

Think: Do your homework. Research the candidates with an honest eye to learning, from them, how they intend to lead. 

When we listen only to a candidate’s opponent’s take on things, our emotions are engaged and we forget that we have the 
ability to go beyond our emotions and learn. So research. What is their record? Do they embody the values that define who 
you are? Are they people of faith? άCƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ ōŜƭƻǾŜŘΣ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ƛǎ ǘǊǳŜΣ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ƛǎ ƘƻƴƻǊŀōƭŜΣ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ƛǎ ƧǳǎǘΣ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ƛǎ 
pure, whatever is pleasing, whatever is commendable, if there is any excellence and if there is anything worthy of praise, think 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦέ όtƘƛƭΦ пΥуύ 

Pray: We aren’t in this alone. GOD KNOWS what we need to do. But the only way we are going to know what God wants is if 

we ask – AND WAIT FOR A REPLY! άLŦ Ƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ōȅ Ƴȅ ƴŀƳŜ ƘǳƳōƭŜ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ǇǊŀȅΣ ǎŜŜƪ Ƴȅ ŦŀŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴ 
from their wicked ways, then I wƛƭƭ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ƘŜŀǾŜƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƛƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀƭ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭŀƴŘΦέ όн /ƘǊΦ тΥмпύ  

Vote: So often I hear people say, “I’m not going to 

vote because I don’t think my vote will count.” 
And for some, voting is an issue of mobility and 
safety and transportation. If you have requested a 
ballot by mail, follow the directions, fill it out, sign 
the affidavit and mail it back. If you prefer to vote 
in person, nearly every state in the nation has 
early in-person voting. Find a polling place near 
you (or your assigned polling place, if that is the 
way it is done where you are) and make a plan. Go 
early, expect to stand in line. Bring water, maybe a 
snack. While  you are waiting, you can read, or 
better yet, pray!  

Finally, surrender your need to criticize candidates and legislation and those who voted differently than you did. Because in 
the end, we are one nation under God. 
 

mailto:info@desertchapelumc.org


2 
 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR LAY LEADER, JEANNINE ALLEN 

Convener of T-REX, THE LEADERSHIP BOARD  
 

 
WOW!! I really cannot believe we are beginning October, 2020.  So much has happened 
in our World this year, and yet, we are trying harder than ever to resume life as we knew 
it before. 

 

We have submitted to our Conference, what we hope will be the FINAL documents that need approval before 
we will be able to open our doors.  I hear talk from so many (not only those that go to Desert Chapel) that we 
should be able to open up for worship.  We are trying and we will be one of the first as soon as the Desert 
Southwest Conference says we are ready to go!!  So, get your running shoes on and get set to worship soon in 
person! 
 
With that, I hope and pray many of you have been able to enjoy our Sunday Worship Service live stream via 
our website (thank you Mike Gray and Al Pajak) or directly on U-Tube.  The most difficult thing about this has 
been not seeing all of your wonderful faces sitting in the pews.  For those who will not feel it is the right time 
to come back in person, the live streaming will still continue.  Thank you, Elizabeth Pajak for running the 
camera and sound during these services. 
 
Your Leadership Board is beginning work on the Financial Budget for 2021.  Please pray for the Leaders during 
this time. 
 
I need to thank Keith Hale for all his hard work over this summer working with the plumber to repair various 
water leaks and for working with the air condition company making sure the units will be ready to use when 
we open.  If you drive by the church, most days you will see Keith on the Church Campus doing various jobs.  
Thank you, Keith!! 
 
Next month, you will hear about the 2 day Leadership Conference 3 of us attended via internet that was held 
at Church of the Resurrection in Kansas.  Even though this is a very large church, each of us came away with 
wonderful ideas for Desert Chapel.  So, please stay tuned!! 
 
As a reminder, Desert Chapel Leadership Board (T-Rex) is as follows: 
 

      
PASTOR SHARON 

 
JEANNINE ALLEN 

LAY LEADER 
BOARD CONVENER 

MERLIN GROSS 
FINANCE/TREASURER 

BEV SVOBODA 
SPRC 

KEITH HALE 
TRUSTEE 

ANDREW HOLIDAY 
YOUTH 

REPRESENTATIVE 

 

Thank you all for your continued support and I cannot wait til we can see each other in 
person and worship together  – Jeannine Allen 
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WE ARE DESERT CHAPEL 
Members   Affiliate Members   Associate Members   Friends   Arizona Residents   Winter Residents   Homeless   Young & Old 

Leadership Board   Staff   Tenants   Neighbors   Donors   Partners   Supporters   Volunteers      
 

 

LEANNA, all of us at Desert 
Chapel wish to thank you for 
your many years of hard work 
and dedication to the church, 
to UMW and to the Worship 
Team.  

 

 

LEANNA KENNEDY  
began worshipping at Desert 

Chapel with her mother, Delores 
Johnston, in 2004.  Soon, the 

first time for her, she became an 
active member of a church. 

LEANNA began serving on the Worship Team around 2011.  She started helping 
CLAUDETTE CARLSON set up for communion and soon found she has that very special 
gift of creating a beautiful and very meaningful alter for the various seasons of the 
Church.   

Claudette  
Carlson 

 
 

 

LEANNA became active with the United Methodist Women (UMW) as their Treasurer.  
During recent years, LEANNA and ARDIS GUSTAFSON have been acting President and 
Vice President.  As membership has declined, the group has decided to uncharter the 
UMW.  But the remaining active participants will still meet for lunch and devotions 
monthly. All women are welcome to join us! Stay tuned for more information on this! 

Ardis 
Gustafson 

 

LEANNA and her husband, DWAYNE, have also been very active with the American Legion Post 27 in 
Apache Junction.  DWAYNE has been a member on the E-Board of the Post and LEANNA has been the Vice 
President of the Auxiliary, which has over 2,000 members. 
 

LEANNA and DWAYNE will be moving back to Iowa around the end of October.  They will stay with 
Dwayne’s sister until they find their own place.  LEANNA will be attending a Methodist Church in 
Pershing, Iowa.  We wish them both well and safe travels as they begin their next Chapter of Life.  We all 
will miss you and please stay in touch with us!!  - Jeannine Allen, Lay Leader 
 

 

   
 

  

NANCY MARTIN TOM 
and DAVID TOM  

took their new RV on  
its maiden  

camping trip. 

GERRY BLOOMQUIST  
celebrated her 

birthday  
with her family  

in Nebraska 

ANGIE MITLEIDER        BARBARA KAYER             PAUL MOSIER  
We welcome you as the newest members  of  

ôFRIENDS OF DESERT CHAPELõ  

FACEBOOK GROUP PAGE 
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WE ARE DESERT CHAPEL 
Members   Affiliate Members   Associate Members   Friends   Arizona Residents   Winter Residents   Homeless   Young & Old 

Leadership Board   Staff   Tenants   Volunteers   Neighbors   Donors   Partners   Supporters        
 

PAT and ALICE MCVEY WAGAMAN 
COUPLE-IN-LOVE! 

 

 . 

        
 

RANDY MASON Is Desert Chapel’s Maintenance staff.  You can 
see and enjoy his landscaping work all around the church.   

 

 

 
 

  

  
ARLENE McNEECE recently 
shared this beautiful 
photograph on her FACEBOOK 
page.  Thank you, Arlene! 

 

 
CLIFF BOYER and MARJORIE 
SHELDON, are Winter Residents 
who faithfully attend Desert 
Chapel in Apache Junction.  They 
are currently at their home in 
Iowa where Cliff is successfully 
recovering from surgery on his 
eye socket.  We hope you return 
to Apache Junction soon!  

 
 

TELL US IF 

YOUR CONTACT 

INFORMATION  

HAS CHANGED 

CALL 
JEANNINE ALLEN, 

480-215-1029  
 or    

BEV SVOBODA, 
316-243-8561 

DENISE BLAND 
attended Desert 

Chapel and 
volunteered in our 

campus VA office 
while she lived in 
Apache Junction.  

Since moving to Las 
Cruces, NM, she has 
become the face of 

Solstice, her Assisted 
Living residence.    
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DESERT CHAPELõS OCTOBER & NOVEMBER MISSION  

 
 

 

THANKSGIVING DINNER S FOR AVALON SCHOOL FAMILIES 
 

OUR GOAL:  OCTOBER 1 ð NOVEMBER 21   

We will c ollect 100 ð 15 oz cans of :  

Green Beans  Whole Kernel Corn  Cranberries  Yams  

      

We will c ollect 100 ð 16 oz packages of :  

Potato Flakes  Gravy Mix  Stuffing Mix              Dinner Rolls                     

    

We will c ollect  50 each:  
50 Pounds of Butter  50 Frozen Turkeys  50 Pumpkin Pies  

   
 

DONATIONS DROP -OFF AT THE CHURCH 

Monday -Thursday, 8 -11am 

Bring your donations to the church 
Look for Randy, our maintenance man 

Saturdays, 12 -4pm  

Bring your donations  
to the church kitchen 

480 -799-1852 

Call to schedule  
Your drop-off time 

 

Saturday & Sunday, November 21 & 22 -  We will a ssemble the dinner boxes  

Monday, November 23  ð We will d eliver the b oxes  to Avalon School  

Thursday, November 26 - We will a ll celebrate Thanksgiving!  
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Just Outside Our Doors  
OUR MISSIONS BEGIN JUST OUTSIDE THE DOORS OF OUR SANCTUARY   

 

Everything here has been freely given to us and we give it freely to you.   
No questions. No conditions. Everyone is invited.  Everyone is always welcome! 

 

 

THE  

BLESSING BOX 
Drive up.  Walk up.   

Take what you need.  
Bring what you can. 

Above all, be blessed. 

 

 
CHILDREN’S ROOM 

THE  

CLOTHING  

CLOSET 
Open Saturdays 3pm-5pm  
By appointment: 480-799-1852 
 
CLOTHING FOR MEN & WOMEN 
CHILDREN’S CLOTHING & TOYS   
BEDDING & TOWELS 
HOUSEHOLD ITEMS 
TOILETRIES & PERSONAL CARE 
FIRST AID ITEMS 
TOILET PAPER & LAUNDRY SOAP 
 

Volunteers Needed  

Every Saturday  

 3-5pm  

to assist our shoppers  
in the men, women and 
children’s rooms.  

 

WOMEN’S ROOM 

 
MEN’S ROOM / PERSONAL CARE 

 

 

COMMUNITY FEAST 
Every Saturday 3 -5pm   

WE THANK OUR SUPPORTERS THE SALVATION ARMY,  
GOLD CANYON UMC AND PIZZA HUT  

October 3 October 10 October 17 October 24 October 31 
Chicken with Noodles 

Mixed Veggies 
Five Bean Salad 
Rolls and Butter 
 Tapioca Pudding 

Assorted Pizza 
 Pasta Marinara  

Green Salad 
 Minestrone Soup 
 Pizza Dough Rolls 

 Ice Cream 

Hamburger & 
Macaroni Goulash 

Corn 
Coleslaw 

Dinner Rolls 
Jello with Fruit 

Burritos 
Refried Beans 
Spanish Rice 

Chopped Salad  
Corn & Black Bean Soup   

Churros 

Rotisserie Chicken 
Baked Potato 
 Green Beans 
Green Salad 
Lentil Soup 
Dinner Rolls 

Pie 

Volunteers Needed Every Saturday  

10am-12pm - food prep     2-5pm - final prep, set up , serv e    4-6pm - clean u p 
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HYMN REVIEW   by Eleanor Edwards  

ABIDE WITH ME 
Lyrics by Henry F. Lyte 
Music Composed by W.H. Monk   
 

Abide with me! Fast falls the eventide. The darkness deepens, Lord, with me abide! 
When other helpers fail and comforts flee, Help of the helpless, O abide with me. 

 

Henry Lyte penned these words after he had walked to the edge of the cliffs overlooking the sea, at the end of 
his garden. He looked at the setting sun and it reminded him of Luke 24:29, “Abide with us, for it is evening, 
the day is far spent - - - . He had read about the Lord appearing with two disciples as they walked from 
Jerusalem to Emmaus on that first Easter evening. The disciples finally realized they were in the company of 
the risen, eternal Son of God. 

 

Lyte had just preached his last sermon and celebrated his last Communion at his parish in Lower Brixom, 
Devonshire, England where he had served for many years. This last sermon to his people impressed them 
greatly, “It is my desire to induce you to prepare for the solemn hour which must come to all, by a timely 
appreciation and dependency on the death of Christ.” 
 

Mrs. Monk, the wife of William Henry Monk, who composed the tune for the hymn, described the setting. 
“The tune was written at a time of great sorrow – when together we watched, as we did daily, the glories of 
the setting sun. As the last golden day faded, he took some paper and penciled the words which have gone all 
over the earth.” 
 

Henry Francis Lyte was a minister to his seafaring people for twenty-three years. He and his wife, Anne, 
described as a humble couple, lived at an elegant estate provided by King Henry IV who was impressed by 
Lyte's ministry. Lyte wrote many of his sermons and hymns while walking along the peaceful trails on the 
grounds of the forty-one acre estate. This area had damp winters, however, and in his early fifties he acquired 
a lung condition which was to turn into tuberculosis. He decided to depart for Italy where he hoped to regain 
his health. He died, however, in Nice, France a few weeks later. 
 

“Abide With Me” is said to have been a favorite of both King George V and Mahatma Gandhi. It is believed to 
be one of the last songs played by the Titanic Band during the sinking of the ship. The finale of Gustav Mahler's 
Symphony #9 has a close similarity to Monk's “Eventide”. It was sung at the weddings of King George VI; his 
daughter, the future Queen Elizabeth II; and also at the funeral of Mother Teresa.  This hymn is referred to as 
a prayer for God to remain present throughout life, trials and, eventually death. 
 

Swift to its close ebbs out life's little day. Earth's joys grow dim, ItΩs glories pass away. 
Change and decay in all around I see, O Thou, who changes not, abide with me. 

 

I need Thy presence every passing hour, What but Thy grace can foil the tempter's power? 
Who, like Thyself, my guide and stay can be? Through cloud and sunshine, Lord, abide in me. 

 

I fear no foe, with Thee at hand to bless, ills have not weight, and tears no bitterness. 
Where is death's sting? Where grave thy victory? I triumph still, if Thou abide with me. 

 

The information for this review came from Then Sings My Soul by Robert J. Morgan; the Companion To The United Methodist 
Hymnal, by Carlton R.Young;  Amazing Grace and Hallelujah, What a Savior by Kenneth W. Osbeck; Google.com; Wikipedia.com; 
and cuberhymnal.com. 

http://cuberhymnal.com/
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DESERT CHAPEL IS ON THE INTERNET 
 

 

 

DESERT CHAPEL UMC FACEBOOK PAGE 

 https://www.facebook.com/DesertChapelUMC 
keeps us up-to-date on Desert Chapel current events.   
 

DESERT CHAPEL UMC WEBSITE 

 http://desertchapelumc.org  
provides a wealth of information about Desert Chapel.  This is the place to go if you 
want detailed information about the church.   
 

MIKE GRAY is the Manager. 
 

 

ôFRIENDS OF DESERT CHAPEL FACEBOOK GROUP PAGE 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/906770886436083 
 

This is a private group page for people who attend Desert Chapel in Apache 
Junction.  It is a forum to discuss, praise and raise concerns about Desert Chapel.   

It currently has 43 members.  Join us! 
 

DAN FORTUNE is the Moderator. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DESERT CHAPEL United Methodist Church                                                                                               
462 North Palo Verde Drive 
Apache Junction, Arizona 85120 
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YOU are God’s cherished creation!  YOU are welcome at Desert Chapel! 
Desert Chapel United Methodist Church Newsletter October 2020 

https://www.facebook.com/DesertChapelUMC
http://desertchapelumc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/906770886436083

